
Inter-County Rifle League 
League Meeting Minutes Sunday March 21, 2010 

 
Neal Showalter, League President, called the meeting to order at 2:06 PM. 
 
All clubs were present with the exception of Seitzland. 
 
The Minutes from the fall meeting were read and approved. 
 
Dean Kreamer, League Treasurer, gave the Treasurer’s Report which was approved.  
 
Doug Nace has the League Banquet planned for May 8, 2010. Doug distributed the 
details. 
 
Old Business: 
NRA affiliation was discussed but due to an apparent lack of benefit and interest, has 
been dropped. No further activity in this regard is planned. 
 
The league will continue to use the current A36 target as it appears that this target will 
continue to be printed. All clubs voted yes to continue with the A36. 
 
Scholarship Application – there was one application this year. The applicant will not have 
fired in the required minimum of 14 ICRL matches. This included matches during the 
Outdoor and Indoor Seasons. (This was double checked by the League Secretary and if 
the applicant were to fire in the last three matches this year, he would have at most 13 
matches.) 
 
New Business: 
F Class shooter participation during the Outdoor Season was discussed but for lack of 
information was dropped. 
 
Lebanon will cease to be a team at the end of this indoor season. This is disappointing 
because Lebanon was one of the original teams. Neal Showalter offered their match timer 
for sale for $250.00. 
 
The mentored program was discussed and Bill Burkert will put together a program which 
he’ll implement in the next month. 
 
Increasing the match fees was discussed. All clubs voted to retain the match fee at $3.00. 
 
Because of the departure of Lebanon, the League will now have five clubs for the Indoor 
Season. This will require a new scheduling format to be presented at the Fall Meeting 
scheduled for 2:00 PM August 29, 2010 at CFG. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:31PM. 


